HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
OCTOBER 19, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford in the Council Chambers. Member’s present were Patrick White, Robert Rampulla, Troy Andersen and Ruth Hospodarsky. Also present was Council Liaison Steve Dodson, Water Superintendent Marty Recker and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called. 
Robert Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

Ruth Hospodarsky moved the approval of the consent agenda: September regular meeting minutes, September financial report and bills. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Resolution Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #8 for Booster Station Improvements.
Pay Estimate #8 in the amount of $3,325.00 to Boomerang Corp. for work completed between August 1, 2021 and August 31, 2021.  

Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 29-2021 Authorizing Partial Pay Estimate #8 for Booster Station Improvements. Patrick White seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Ruth Hospodarsky, Carl Ransford, Robert Rampulla, Troy Andersen, Patrick White
ABSENT:

Resolution 29-2021 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Marty spoke with the board regarding landowners in Linn County that have inquired about getting Hiawatha water. Our current Rules and Regulations do not allow for service outside of the City limits of Hiawatha. The board had a discussion about changing our rules and regulations to allow for connections outside of the city limits with a policy to be put in place. Since the last time the Water Department had a request for service, we have doubled our capacity and storage. We would be able to supply water and fire protection to potential residential customers. We would want to create a policy that would treat all potential residential customers the same for example, they would have the same possible fee schedule and there would be a potential for annexation. Marty stated he is working with the City Engineer and Community Development regarding possible hookup requirements. Water board requested that Marty write up a potential policy with a cost estimate for running water main to the requested areas.
Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:00pm. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion carried. 
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Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
